
Issue  9  July 

        Excellence                             Innovation                           Respect                 Responsibility  

DECD Newsletter Date Volume 1, Issue 1 

Newsletter 

July 2018 

 

Diary Dates 

Term 3  23/7/18 to 

28/9/18 

 

July 

26/7 Principal Tour 

August 

6/8 Pupil Free Day 

8/8 Governing Council 

8/8 Primary Assembly 

15/8 Principal Tour 

20/8-24/8 Snow Trip 

31/8 School Closure 

Day 

September 

3/9 Pupil Free Day 

 

T  08 8297 0488 

F  08 8297 8430 

dl.0907.info@schools.sa.edu.au 

www.plymptoncollege.sa.edu.au 

External Review 

Last week our College underwent an External Review as part of the   

Department for Education (DfE) commitment to quality education.  All 

schools are required to be reviewed once every four years. Thank you to 

staff, students and parents who gave up their time to be interviewed.  A 

formal report will be presented to Governing Council and the  community 

next month and will be available on the College website.  The External 

Review Team spent time analysing the past five yearôs student achievement data, policies and 

practices as well as visiting Reception to year 12 classrooms to see the learning in action.  

We are very proud of the initial review findings: 

¶ Reading data (Running Records) year 1 to year 3 shows improvement in the last three 
years 

¶ Reading  NAPLAN: year 3 -5 and year 5 ï 7 standard educational achievement is    
maintained or increased. 

¶ Numeracy NAPLAN; year 3 ï 5 and year 7 ï 9 higher bands achievement increases 

¶ Year 9 NAPLAN reading achievement increases from 2014 

¶ Attendance shows marked increase over the last 3 years 

¶ SACE Stage 2 C or better achievement is higher than in previous years 

¶ SACE 1 C or better is best in 3 years 

¶ A and B data best in 7 years 

ñThe change management process that has been implemented at the school was highly      

evident with parents, staff and students reporting a significant shift in culture, expecta-

tions,  unity, community perceptions and optimism across the school.ò 

Student Reports 

All students  R-12 will be coming home with their end of semester reports this week.  I          

encourage you to take the time to sit down with your child and go through their achievements 

and areas for development.  If you have any queries, please feel free to email your childôs 

teacher(s) to arrange a meeting so that we can work together to ensure that they are      

achieving their  personal best. 

On behalf of staff, we hope everyone has a wonderful break and we look forward to working 

with you next term.   

Principal 

Linda Richardson 

 



Issue  9  July 

        Excellence                             Innovation                           Respect                 Responsibility  

Studentsô Achievements 

At the end of May, year 8 student, Charlie Kay               

represented South Australia at the National             

Championships in Melbourne for Menôs Artistic        

Gymnastics, performing on all 6 Men's apparatusô at    

International Level 9 Under 15s. 

This included the Vault, Floor, Parallel Bars, High (or 

horizontal) Bar, Pommel Horse and Rings. 

Charlie has now been invited to attend the Team Future 

Advanced Camp for High Performance athletes at the 

AIS (Australian Institute of Sport) in Canberra this July. 

With his goals set on international competitions, World 

Championships and eventually Commonwealth and 

Olympic Games, Charlie manages to combine 28-30 

hours of gymnastics each week with his schooling at 

Plympton International College.  

We wish him the best of luck. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Update 

A reminder that the 18 month implementation period of 

the new uniform ends on the last day of this term. All 

students will be required to be in full uniform from day 1 

of term 3. 

Due to demand, the uniform shop will open an extra day 

until July 25th during school term. It will now be open:        

Tuesday 8.15-9am 

 Wednesday 8.15-9am 

 Thursday 3-4pm 

It will also be open during the holidays on Monday July 

16th from 10am to 3pm. 

Uniform Co-ordinator 

Parents/adults on site 

The safety of every child is of utmost importance to us.  

Once the bell has gone, parents are requested to 

leave the school grounds as soon as possible or sign 

in as a volunteer at the front office or at your childôs 

classroom if you are assisting in classrooms, as per 

DfE volunteer requirement.   

This also includes families collecting children in a   

timely manner at the end of the school day at 3.05pm. 

Governing Council and staff have identified the need 

for supervision in the car park area in the Primary 

School. Because of this, the teacher on duty after 

school will be situated in the car park area. Any       

students playing on the playground will need to do so 

under parental supervision. We respectfully ask that all 

families  have left the yard by 3.20pm for security   

reasons. 

Camp Australia (OSHC) is available to support       

families. If you would like to contact them , please call 

Camp Australia on 1800 105 343  or visit their website 

at www.campaustralia.com.au 
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Community  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Governing Council Report 

This year so far we have been busy working with the 

new leadership team to discuss the future direction here 

at Plympton international College. There will be some 

exciting developments to our childrenôs learning         

outcomes upon the completion of the STEM project.  

Also of importance to us is the growth of our student 

body when South Australia moves all Year 7ôs into high 

school in 3 years from now. 

We have a distinct advantage here being an R-12 

school therefore can plan for an easier transition for our 

students. 

Our sub-committees and staff have been covering a lot 

of ground in improving the sports curriculum, getting 

ready for our second hand uniform shop, testing the 

new canteen menu that students asked for and the    

various fundraising events which have been wonderfully      

supported by all of you. 

Next term we will be holding a Fatherôs Day raffle and 

we also hope to have a stall like we did for Motherôs 

Day, which was extremely popular with the Primary   

students. If anyone has anything to donate for this 

cause, please keep an eye out for a flyer coming home 

soon. We will also welcome any gift vouchers or dona-

tions to bolster our raffle. 

Parents helpers, we love that more parents are        

helping out with assisted reading in the classrooms and 

please note that our canteen still needs assistants if you 

have time. 

Stay safe in the holidaysðlots of exciting kids          

community programs are being offered! 

Samantha Malliotis 

Governing Council Chairperson 

 

Lost Property 

We have a large number of jumpers, drink bottles etc in 

the lost property box which we are keen to reunite with 

their owners. Please remember to name everything  

especially school jumpers and hats. 
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Meet the Writerôs Festival 

This is an annual event, planned and organised by the 

South Australian English Teachers Association 

(SAETA). The festival features Australian authors      

suitable for secondary students. This year the main 

speakers were John Marsden (ñTomorrow When The 

War Beganò series) and Jackie French (ñA Rose for the 

ANZAC Boysò and ñPennies for Hitlerò). Both speakers 

are nationally and internationally famous and have had 

their books translated into a number of languages and      

distributed globally. Among other authors were Phil 

Cummings, Jack Heath, Roseanne Hawk and Tom    

Sullivan. Students enjoyed keynote speeches and    

author workshops and gained many writing tips and 

gained an insight into the life of writers. 

Ms Briony Monahan 

Yr 8 English Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Debating 

Round 3 

This debate took place on June 21st at Nazareth       

College. Plympton International College debated Cabra 

College 

The topic was : 

That the proposal by the Strathfield Council for 

signage in English is a good idea.  

This was linked to a newspaper article on the Councilôs 

decision. 

We argued the negative. Our speakers were no 1, 2, 

and 3 respectively: Dani , Nyssa and Emily. Our time 

keeper was Kate . 

Unfortunately we lost the debate by 0.5. 

Nyssa won the Best Speaker Award for the debate. 

The adjudicator praised both teams for their arguments 

and manner. 

Areas for improvement were sign-posting arguments, 

eye contact and rebuttal 

Thanks to all parents and caregivers who supported our 

students by transporting them to the debate and staying 

to listen. 

We look forward to seeing you again for Round 4 on 

August 2 at Nazareth College 

Ms Briony Monahan 

Debating Coordinator 2018. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.sbs.com.au/news/sydney-council-cracks-down-on-foreign-words-on-shopfront-signs
https://www.sbs.com.au/news/sydney-council-cracks-down-on-foreign-words-on-shopfront-signs

